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Dear Friends in Christ,		  March 2025

As I pen these few words to you, I am reminded of the hymnist’s words, “O for a thousand tongues to sing my great Redeemer’s praise, the 
glories of my God and King, the triumphs of his grace!”  We thank the Lord for His mercies and loving kindness toward us. By His grace, we are 
doing well, and His blessings are upon us daily. 
Thanksgiving:
My wife and I request you to magnify the Lord with us and let us exalt his name together. We sought the Lord, who heard us and delivered us 
from all our troubles. We had a terrible accident on our way home from a funeral, but the Lord was good to us because we were hiding under 
his shadow. Praise be to His holy name.  We express our sincere gratitude and appreciation to all of you for your financial and prayer support. 
May the good Lord richly bless you all. May 2025 be a year of greater service for His name’s sake.
Faith Independent Baptist Church:
Our Theme for 2025 is taken from Psalm 91:1: “He that dwelleth in the secret place of the most High shall abide under the shadow of the 
Almighty.” A brother was called home to glory.  We buried one of our old men, Mr. Isaac Martey, Sr. As a church, we recognize that the current 
world calls for God’s intervention. Our country’s economy is getting worse by the day, but we still believe we have a God who answers prayer. 
Therefore, we organized two weeks of fasting and prayers to strengthen our spiritual lives for the ministry ahead of us. The saints were edified 
during those days of self-denial, and we can only wait to see what the Lord will do in the next few weeks and months through them. 
We also organized three days of fasting and prayers for missions and all our Baptist churches in Ghana, trusting that the Lord will help us 
overcome our economic woes.  And the Lord hears us, even in the ministry of the Faith Independent Baptist.  We currently have ten (10) persons 
willing to follow the Lord in believer’s Baptist on March 29.  We covet your prayers for them, that they may be faithful and diligent in service to 
the Lord who called them.
Faith Christian Academy:
Both the Primary and Junior High Schools are doing well by God’s grace. The enrollment has increased tremendously.  We have on roll about 
650 pupils, and we are praising the Lord for His kindness.
Missions:
In early January, I brought two of the mission leaders of the Ivory Coast to Ghana to iron out some misunderstandings among them. The Lord 
worked out everything for His glory and honour.
Other opportunities:
I preached at the Truth Missionary Baptist Church, Dansoman, on Sunday, February 16, 2025, and served the Lord’s supper.
Please pray with us for the following:

1. For funds to pay off the indebtedness of $11,021.00 for the Faith Christian Academy. This debt was incurred during the shutdown 
occasioned by the COVID-19 pandemic.

2. For the ceiling and floor funds of $25,000 for Faith Independent Baptist Church, Winneba.

AFRICA MINISTRIES
Africa Baptist Bible Mission, Kenya
In December, the mission held a dedication service for Calvary Bible Baptist Church’s new meeting place, Silale. After a year of fundraising and 
construction work, the Lord was pleased to allow us to pause and marvel at His work in our midst. Calvary Silale now has a beautiful property 
that we believe will be used for the glory of God for many years or until the return of our Saviour. 
Umoja-Mbuyu Preaching Point 
The Umoja-Mbuyu mission has grown so much over the last year. The mission has already secured a piece of land and is praying to be able to 
build a permanent home for the ever-growing congregation. The church has already begun raising funds locally, and so far, we have secured 
some of the needed construction materials. We are raising a total of $18,380 for the construction of the auditorium and restrooms. We are 
appealing that you consider supporting this specific work as the Lord will enable you. 
About Umoja-Mbuyu Area 
This church is 25 km from Nyahururu town and is dominated by subsistence farmers and small business people. The majority of the settlers 
here are people who were previously displaced after the 2008 post-election violence. Over 400 families were settled here by the government 
and were only given land and a slight temporary house constructed for each family. The majority of these people lost everything they had owned 
to the tribal crashes that erupted in 2008. Please pray for the mission as they minister to these people and especially that the Word of God will 
bring about true peace in their hearts, as many have not recovered from the trauma of war and death that they witnessed. 
Prayer Needs

1.  Land purchase for Calvary Bible Baptist Church Leshau. The need is at $4,364. 



2.  We need a projector and a printer for Church and Bible School use.
3. Classroom Completion at BBC Nyahururu for $5,000.

 
Great Commission Fundamental Baptist Mission, Liberia 
Conferences 
The mission held both men’s and women’s conferences. These conferences brought together women and men from several fundamental 
Baptist churches in Liberia. Our missionary, Rev. Gbor, was blessed to preach at both conferences. Pray that God will provide funds as the 
women construct a conference center. 
Schools 
Both the hearing and deaf schools are doing well. They had an excellent combined birthday party for all of the deaf students. It was fun 
celebrating the All Deaf Birthday. We have decided to do this every year if the Lord provides. Thank you to those who faithfully give to meet 
the needs of the deaf program in Liberia. Your faithful generosity has provided food, monthly salaries, and the construction of dwelling and 
education buildings. 
Evangelism 
A strong team led by Pastor Gaye brought thousands of people to Christ using the gospel of Jesus. This year, there was a great harvest of souls. 
Please keep praying for these men as they travel daily to spread the gospel. 
Bible school 
Our Bible School is gradually growing. Keep praying for God to touch the hearts of men and women to come and learn His Word. We will be 
resuming classes soon. 
Prayer Requests: 

1. The Bible School
2. The hearing and deaf schools
3. Our team of evangelists

Solid Rock Baptist Mission, Ghana
2024 in retrospect 
The Lord blessed the mission in the past year as their collective efforts brought 492 souls to faith in Christ, with 52 following the Lord in Baptism. 
They had 42 students studying at their Bible College, with 24 graduating. Their current enrollment stands at 34. The Christian School program 
enrolled close to 300 pupils. Holding weekly worship services and sharing the Gospel message with these children was a blessing. Our Sunday 
Schools and Youth Clubs saw over 500 children enrolling. 
Family retreat at Doboro 
On January 11, the mission held a Family Retreat program for their churches in the Greater Accra and Central Regions, hosted by the Campus 
Church at Ankwa Doboro. They had nearly 200 people attending, which was a blessing to the families. Since Covid 19, this was the second time 
the mission has organized its regular Family Retreat program. 
Graduate module resumes at SRBBC 
Classes have been ongoing for the graduate students at Solid Rock Baptist Bible College and Seminary since January 20. Dr. Ben Epton, 
Pastor of Berea Baptist Church in Takoradi and a graduate of our college, has been the resource person throughout this week, taking our 
students through Leadership in Worship. 
Please continue to pray: 

1. Bible College Students	
2. Young Churches needing property

Your Servant,
Dr. Seth A. Mohenu
			                        

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE MOHENUS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Mohenu Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment 
to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Mohenu prayer letter” on the subject line.


